

## MALDEN PUBLIC SCHOOLS

77 Salem Street, Malden, MA 02148
Phone: 781-397-6100 Fax: 781-397-7276
www.maldenps.org

John Oteri, M.Ed. Superintendent of Schools Kelly Chase, Ed.D.
Sandra Donah, Ed.D.
Assistant Superintendents of Schools

November 5, 2018

Dear Malden High School Community,

I am deeply saddened to inform you that today, graffiti depicting a swastika was found etched in an elevator at Malden High School. An investigation was immediately initiated with our Police Department and we are assisting them in any way we can on this heinous act. As soon as the investigation is concluded and if we can identify the person(s) responsible, we will follow up with disciplinary consequences as set out in the Malden High School Handbook as well as within the laws of Massachusetts. The High School was in full use over the weekend, so it is not necessarily a MHS student who perpetrated this action.

Nevertheless, the fact that a swastika was found at Malden High is far beyond disappointing. It is extremely troubling and highly inconsistent with the inclusive culture that we are committed to at Malden High School where there is absolutely no place for hate. While we await for the outcome of the investigation, we have begun our work with the Anti-Defamation League's "World of Difference" program and continue to incorporate curriculum and discussions to promote a learning environment in which human differences are respected and valued.

Again, please know that we are deeply committed to the goals that all students are safe, and that all students develop empathy and respect for others. I will keep you updated on our progress.

Respectfully,

John Oteri Superintendent